N. NGO Letter to Congress




The Honorable (Full Name)

House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Re: Co-Sponsor H.R. 4560 – the Clean Water Trust Act of 2005

Dear Representative (Last Name): 


Much of our nation’s clean water infrastructure is reaching the end of its useful life and must be repaired or replaced. The American Society of Civil Engineers has graded the nation’s aging water infrastructure with a D-. Billions of gallons of untreated sewage flow into U.S. surface waters each year from older sewer systems plagued by chronic overflows during major rain storms and heavy snowmelt. 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, U.S. General Accounting Office and the Water Infrastructure Network report a $300-$500 billion gap between what is being spent and what needs to be spent on our aging sewers and treatment plants. If unaddressed, as early as 2016 we could see a return to pre-Clean Water Act levels of impairment.
Some might tell you this is a local problem. However, 30 years ago the federal share for construction of clean water infrastructure was 75 percent. Today, it has fallen below 5 percent. Meanwhile, cities and local utilities spend $63 billion annually on clean water infrastructure – second only to education in the level of local spending.

This is a national problem and the federal government needs to be part of the solution. We support the Clean Water Trust Act of 2005, H.R. 4560, introduced by Rep. John J. Duncan, Jr., Chair of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommittee on Water Resources and Environment. The bill proposes to create a dedicated, deficit-neutral, five-year Clean Water Trust Fund, similar to those that finance highways and airports. The Trust Fund would resurrect the historic federal-state-local partnership to address the backlog of clean water public works projects and help communities meet Clean Water Act unfunded mandates. The bill also would spur efficiencies in utility management, new technologies and research, and enhance fisheries. 

We sincerely hope you will support H.R. 4560 by becoming a co-sponsor of the Clean Water Trust Act of 2005. This important bill will help make clean water a national priority and ensure that families and businesses can depend on the quality of America's waters for recreation, industrial production, and continued economic growth.

To become a cosponsor, please contact Jon Pawlow, Counsel, House Transportation and Infrastructure Subcommittee on Water Resources and Environment at (202) 225-4360 or by email at Jon.Pawlow@mail.house.gov.

Sincerely,


